PLYMOUTH BOARD OF SELECTMEN

Tuesday, November 25, 2008
Mayflower Room, Town Hall

The Selectmen held a meeting on Tuesday, November 25, 2008 at 5:00 p.m. at the Town Hall, 11 Lincoln Street.

Present: 

Richard J. Quintal, Jr., Chairman

David F. Malaguti, Vice Chairman

Kenneth A. Tavares

Daniel “Butch” Machado, Jr.
Mark D. Sylvia, Town Manager

Call to Order

Chairman Quintal called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m.
Town Manager’s Report

Update on DPW Annex Facility – Town Manager Mark Sylvia provided an update on the Town’s efforts to address the concerns raised by a group of Parks and Water Department employees regarding the air quality at the DPW Annex facility.  
In addition to two meetings with those who brought forth the concerns, he explained, the Town welcomed an offer from the State’s Division of Occupational Safety (“DOS”) to conduct air quality sampling and testing for elevated levels of contaminants in the building.  Mr. Sylvia noted that the employees who raised concerns were invited to select the specific areas of the building where the air sampling equipment was located.  Representatives from the employee group were allowed to be present and ask questions of the DOS representative during the day of the testing, he said, which was held on November 5, 2008.  
Mr. Sylvia went on to explain that the preliminary results of the testing have indicated that no silica was detected in any of the samples and the level of dust was below the limit of detection.  Furthermore, he said, there were no elevated levels of any contaminants in the testing.  Mr. Sylvia noted that the Town is awaiting the results of one final test, expected to be available in the forthcoming weeks.  Those results that have been provided to date have been shared with the Union representing the concerned employees, he confirmed, and when the results of the final test are available, they will also be shared with the Union.
Administrative Notes

Plymouth Rock Studios Economic Development Project – The Board of Selectmen confirmed their preliminary support for the proposed Economic Development Project and their preliminary interest in pursuing the approval of the Economic Development Project by the Secretary, the Agency and the Municipality.

License Agreement for Service to the Crematory – The Board approved and signed the License Agreement between the Town of Plymouth, NSTAR Electric Company, and Verizon New England, Inc. to provide electric and telecommunication service to the Crematory.  The license has been reviewed and approved by Town Counsel.  

Parking Restrictions in the Mayflower Street / Watson’s Hill Area – The Board approved updated Prohibitions to Traffic Rules and Orders for the installation of “No Parking” signs within the Mayflower Street / Watson’s Hill area, as outlined by the Town Engineer in his memo of October 29, 2008.

Mr. Sylvia noted that Sid Kashi, the Town Engineer, and Gerry Sirrico, Precinct 3 Town Meeting Representative, were present at the meeting to answer any questions relative to the proposed parking restrictions.  
Mr. Sirrico, a resident of the Mayflower Street / Watson’s Hill Area, noted that he and several of his neighbors attended the public hearing regarding the “No Parking” restrictions, at which, he said, nearly all of the residents expressed their support for the changes proposed by the Engineering Department.  The neighbors, he added, would like to have the opportunity to meet with the Engineering Department again to bring back any concerns after the winter / snowstorm season has passed.  

Mr. Sirrico then thanked the Board and the Town for finally installing a School Zone traffic signal on Sandwich Street for Nathaniel Morton Elementary School, and he noted that the newly-stationed crossing guard at Mount Pleasant Elementary School has made it much safer for students entering and exiting the school.  He expressed concerns for the monument area on the Training Green and inquired if the Town could look into any available grant monies to prevent further erosion of the Civil War Monument. 

Public Facilities Policy – The Board approved and accepted the updated Public Facilities Policy.  The most recent updates to this policy clarify that the public rooms at the Library are overseen by the Library Director and any inquiry about those spaces are referred to her.  

Donations to Council on Aging – The Board accepted, with gratitude, the following donations made to the Council on Aging:

· $47.00 from Sharon Ricardi

· $25.00 from Walter and Susan Dale

Adjournment of Meeting

On a motion by Selectman Tavares, seconded by Vice Chairman Malaguti, the Board voted to adjourn its meeting at 5:15 p.m.  Voted 4-0-0, approved.

Recorded by Tiffany Park, Clerk to the Board of Selectmen
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